
MINUTES  
Hull	Parent/Teacher	Organization	
November 16, 2021 
7:00pm Jacobs School Library 

Board of Directors: Amy Hyde, Renee Kiley, Caryn O’Connor, Carolyn Reynolds, Sharon Striglio, Laurie McDowell, Deborah Irby, Brittany Lemcke, Joseph Deitsch, Melissa Pilicy, 
Regan Yakubian, Carrie Tiani  

 
Attendance:   Carolyn Reynolds, Amy Hyde, Caryn O’Connor, Renee Kiley, Laurie Somario, Regan Yakubian, Nicole Dunn, Kim Panetta, 
Shannon Resnick, Kelley Huxtable, Melissa Pilicy, Jill Mansfield-Jollin, Laurie McDowell, Brittany Lemcke, Deborah Irby, Sharon 
Striglio, Carrie Tiani 
 
 
 

Review and Acceptance of Minutes and Agenda: October minutes and November approved.   
 

Treasurer’s Report: The approximate balance was reported.   
 

Presidents Approval: $85.65 for 200 cups, 500 white plates and 135 bowls for conference dinners and future needs, 
Board Approval:   None 
Guest Speakers:     None 
 

Funding Requests 
 

Schoolwide:  None 
 

Jacobs School:   
1.   Deborah Irby and Amy Hyde requested up to $500 for supplies and prizes for the 2022 JES Read-A-

Thon//Motion made increase amount to $1000//Approved for $1000 
 

 

Memorial Middle School: 
2.  Art teacher K. Cicalese requested $45 for supplies for a contest for the 8th grade art classes//Motion made to 

increase amount to $200//Approved for $200 
 

 
 

Hull High School: None 
 

 

New Business 
• Conference dinners for MMS & HS will be held this week and preparations are in good shape.  Carolyn 

Reynolds, Amy Hyde, Marilyn Capuzzo, Renee Kiley, Laurie McDowell and Sharon Striglio have volunteered 
to coordinate the set up in the buildings.  JES dinner will be held next month, Melissa Pilicy and Nicole Dunn 
have volunteered to help. 

• Book Vending Machine for the JES was discussed.  The main office has shown interest in having something 
like this in the school.  This was explored in 2019, the price has jumped up to approximately $4000 for the 
machine.  It was decided the PTO would hold off at this point contributing to a vending machine. 

• JES Read-A-Thon will be held March 2, 2001, planning is underway. 
• Scratch Ticket annual fundraiser will not be held this year. 

 
 

Old Business 
• Thanksgiving Pie was a big success this year with a profit of $4000.  1 Raspberry braid was unaccounted for. 
• The Coffee Bar at the three schools need funds to restock, a signup will go back out to parents.  One machine 

has been returned and we may get a credit. 
• The Anchor of Hull 2nd Annual Trunk or Treat had about 200 kids attend and was held indoors.   
• Thank you from Mr. Cameron’s class were received. 
•  

 
 

Adjournment ~ Thank you to babysitters Leah Frady, Abby Jeffries-Ranger and Emily Irby 


